BILL NO. 15-31 ORDINANCE NO. 4.322

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SCHEDULE VIII OF THE MODEL
TRAFFIC CODE (GLADSTONE MUNICIPAL CODE SECTION
4.100.020) TO ESTABLISH A STOP SIGN LOCATION AT THE
NORTHWEST CORNER OF THE INTERSECTION AT NORTH
ASKEW AVENUE AND NORTHEAST 72"° TERRACE.

WHEREAS, The City Council of the City of Gladstone, Missouri desires to maintain the
safety and well being of the citizens of Gladstone, Missouri in connection with traffic
control and has determined the necessity for an additional stop sign location.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE
CITY OF GLADSTONE, MISSOURI AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1. ONE (1) NEW STOP SIGN ADDED. SCHEDULE VIII of the Model
Traffic Ordinance (Gladstone Municipal Code Section 4.100.020) is hereby amended by
the addition of the following new stop sign location:

SCHEDULE VIII - LOCATION OF STOP SIGN.

NO. 762 NORTHWEST CORNER OF THE INTERSECTION
OF NORTH ASKEW AVENUE AND NORTHEAST
72™? TERRACE governing southbound traffic on North
Askew Avenue.

SECTION 2. EFFECTIVE DATE. This ordinance shall become effective from
and after its passage.

PASSED, SIGNED AND MADE EFFECTIVE BY THE COUNCIL OF THE
CITY OF GLADSTONE, MISSOURI THIS 14" DAY OF SEPTEMBER 2015.

=

Mayor Bill Garnos

ATTEST:

Pum € Boccliw

Ruth Bocchino, City Clerk

1* Reading:  September 14,2015 2" Reading: September 14, 2015
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DATE: September 9, 2015
TO: Kirk L. Davis, City Manager

‘,n.J

FROM: Timothy A. Nebergall, Director of Public Works

RE: Traffic control signage request on NE 72" Terrace at N. Askew Avenue
and N. Bales Avenue

Public Works recently received a request for no parking signs on NE 72™ Terrace at N.
Askew Avenue.

After review of the area, letters were sent to the adjacent residents requesting their input
on this request. Out of the twelve (12) residents notified, we received ten (10) responses.
Six (6) responses were against the designation of no parking in this area, three (3) were in
agreement with the no parking request, and one (1) had no opinion. After reviewing the
responses, staff does not recommend the designation of no parking in this area.

The primary concern mentioned in the original request references sight distance issues
when turning onto NE 72" Terrace. Staff has determined that a permanent stop sign is
warranted due to the sight distance issue. Therefore, staff recommends that stop signs be
placed at N. Bales Avenue and N. Askew Avenue where they intersect with NE 72
Terrace. The stop signs will be installed on the northwest corner of both intersections
governing southbound traffic.

If you have any questions, please contact me.



